
Notification of Intent to Close a CCR Unit 
 

 

September 1, 2023 

 

Pirkey Power Plant 

FGD Stackout Area 

Registration No. CCR 104 

 

As required by 30 TAC §352.1221(a), this is notification that on September 1, 2023, the Pirkey 

Power Plant, FGD Stackout Area removed the last known final volume of CCR from the CCR unit 

for the purpose of beneficial reuse and commenced closure by removal for this CCR Unit in 

accordance with the certified closure plan. 

 

 


